10/24/2022.

To: Prof. Dr. Hermes Moretti Ribeiro da Silva, ​Editor-Chefe da Revista GEPROS - Gestão da Produção, Operações e Sistemas

Dear Editor,

We are glad to submit our Manuscript entitled “Business incubators in Brazil: realities and challenges” to Revista Gestão da Produção, Operações e Sistemas (GEPROS).

As we can see, the paper describes five business incubators in Brazil through the context of the Triple Helix in this country, their realities, and their challenges in the Northern and Southern Regions. The strategy of the sample is a mix of convenience (contacts established before the research) and the snowball when case studies are chosen according to the interest of people (researchers) who know what cases are information-rich (Miles and Huberman, 1994). 

The contribution related to previous studies is a complement, showing different kinds of incubators (region, public/private universities, types/focus), discussing the theory as Triple Helix, Incubators, and communication in incubators, by multiple case studies, and applying it in five incubators.

The paper is not under evaluation by another Journal or Conference, but the research began in 2015. Since that, cases IA and IB were published on a paper, published on XXII SIMPEP Digital Proceedings, entitled: “INOVAÇÃO, HÉLICE TRÍPLICE E INCUBADORAS: DOIS ESTUDOS DE CASO NO BRASIL”. This paper was a result of research with FAPERJ funds. Because this project was cancelled (after budget constraints), one of the researchers decided to continue the case studies. Even though the sources are different in the manuscript that we are submitting, two case studies, IA and IB, are the same. After these case studies, there were new ones, another analysis, and some new references, building another content and discussion.

We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. Thank you for your consideration of this manuscript. 

Sincerely,
The authors
